REGION 7 RAC MINUTES  11-4-2011

PRESENT: Kama Johnson,  Jared Bingham, Paul Roberts, Nancy Espeseth, Ashley Bringhurst,  John Hathaway, Randy Rodriquez, Jack  Newsome, David McKinney, Annette Ludington, Nancy Lopez, Lisa Bridges, Tracey Sessions, Martha Tanner, Matt Christensen, Darren Burrell, Becky Hymas, Patrice Stonehill, Gina Swager, Paul Meigio, Roma Hawkins    

	Agenda
	Meeting Outcomes/Decisions Reached
	Decisions Reached
	Who’s Responsible
	Due Date

	Paul Roberts


	Call to order, welcome, and introductions
	
	
	

	Review of Minutes and Introduction
	Motion to accept minutes as written by John Hathaway 
	Motion to accept as written passed unanimously
	
	

	Announcements and Information

Kama Johnson
	~Madison Cares put on a really well done conference for all community members.  Addressed mental health issues and suicide interventions as well as others.

Flyers on Madison Cares are in the handout packet. Great local coalition! 
~What’s up at RADAR fact sheet in handout packet.  Get in touch with the resources available there.  They are readily available to 
us free of charge.

~BYDC Town hall meeting flyer in the handout packet.  Includes seminars and activities to help youth understand how to respond appropriately to SUD issues.
~Disability Advocacy Day flyer in the handout packet.  CEU’s will be available.  Conf is free.

~Enrollment dates have changed for Medicare Part D.  Ends Dec 7th.  They will not be able to change or sign up outside of this window without serious financial consequences.  Heartland Pharmacy will help seniors and disabled with the process also.

There are a few other resources in the packet.  Look through see what you can use.
~Special thanks to Becky Hymas for being our scribe today! 
	.
	
	

	Reports and Information


	Kathy Skippen, SUDS:
Report on Regional meet and greets and issues  that came out of them.  Some of the issues:  new CM forms; changing clinical supervision for clinical supervisors; FAQS will be included in the newsletter to address issues that arise on a regular basis.  They are looking at the department requirements for PWWC services.  Most providers are now excluded due to the requirements which also excludes most women who might otherwise qualify.  H&W is rethinking the requirements in order to make PWWC services more available:  raising reimbursement rate for CM to PWWC clients  to address the needs through that service; agencies should look for the necessary services and partner with other agencies to get them for the client.

FACS clients: Involvement with clients with SUD issues will continue after custody issues are resolved.  Funding will be switched at that point to allow the treatment to continue.

The system is a little behind spending out the budget so far this year.  Working on getting utilization up.

~Will work their way around the state to provide meetings in each Region to address issues as they arise.

BPA announcement:  Matt Christensen is no longer with BPA.  The handout packet has a list of BPA contacts if you need to speak to someone while they are filling the position for Region 7. 
Annette Ludington, Benchmark: 
· Contracting done for this year except some contracts for programs that are in development.  

· ~ICAAD will have some additional training and some scholarships for next year. 

· ~ Is looking into bringing Matt English into the Region to educate on fetal alcohol syndrome.  Looking at getting some people trained to educate others around the Region.  Will check with the department to see if they already do something like this.

Nancy Lopez, EUDL:  Community Coalitions of Idaho can help other communities develop effective community coalitions.  They also meet around the state 3 times a year.  They also advocate with Legislators since they are not state employees.  Supporting getting more people funded to monitor liquor sales around the state.
~Works collaboratively with ODP
~Funding through Terry Pappin to hold a Town Hall meeting in any community.  $500.00 per meeting.

~$350,000 in Idaho for Law Enforcement agencies for enforcing underage drinking laws.  Applications due in December.  Contact Nancy Lopez for any questions or for assistance.

~Contracted with Idaho State University to do research on people’s views of underage drinking.  The results are on the department’s web site. http://healthandwelfare.idaho.gov 
~3 year plan due and needs help deciding on goals.  Nancy has a questionnaire through Survey Monkay that  Kama will send out to the RAC. This is important, will take only a few minutes and is needed to collect information to finish the plan.

~$45,000 should be coming available in our community to use for Juvenile services.  Nancy will send out a notice.

~BYUI students are doing a project on working with youth who age out of the Foster Care system.  

Tracey Sessions, SHS:  The Cooperative (replaces ICSA) has recommended the RAC should be blended with the Mental Health Boards making a Behavioral Health Board.  Looking for proposals on how these groups should operate.  Region 7 is 1 of 2 pilot programs to develop operating recommendations.  The board should be small enough to accomplish things but encompass all communities in our region.  All government entities should be represented.  A Joint Powers agreement is recommended rather than a 501C3.  Suggest a paid director with a small staff to oversee subcommittees who will accomplish the goals of the group.  The group needs to know all services available, maybe looking for a single source assessor, should know what resources can be accessed and how; could write grants; should have voting members with access to non-voting members.  These are the basic recommendations.  They also included some concerns.  The design should be more seamless and accessible, consumer and family member investment, leads consumers back to their communities, includes services for the uninsured.  Have had 2 meetings and will have one more. Unfortunately, there is no money automatically attached and the recommendation of the other pilot program could be accepted instead. 
	
	
	

	John Hathaway-Regional Director/DHW
	No report today.
	
	
	

	Round Table Updates
	Martha Tanner: reinforces the idea of blending Mental Health and SUD systems and funding.

Lisa Bridges:  Club still has HPRP funding for rapid rehousing.  People in need should sign-up at Club for the training/intake meeting.  There are qualifications they need to meet.  Not seeing the military referrals that were expecting
Human Dynamics:  New education group on Friday night at 5 pm.  Their office is located right behind Best Buy.
Juvenile Corrections, Matt Christensen:  Juvenile Justice dollars are being underused at this time.  Maybe due to the new funding methods?   Job  out:  Juvenile Justice Substance Abuse 

A to Z: has 6 offices:  Idaho Falls and Pocatello, as well as others around the state. 

Paul Meigio:  14% underspent:  may be due to glitches in the new oversight system.  The up side of the new system is the availability of real-time projection which will help to get more needs met as time goes on.  Has a new data-base which will help keep track of referral, placements, etc. Providers, please come to the probation meetings that are held one time per month so PO’s can get to know you. Call Paul for information 529-1350 ext 3612. Donuts are a plus!! ( 
Randy Rodriquez:  Losing nurse practitioner and needs one.  Refer if you know one. Getting mental health and substance abuse providers together in Butte county.  Let him know who should be there.

Mental Health Managed Care is coming.  

Tracey Sessions:  Medicaid funded people getting SUD treatment may have a problem under managed care because we may not be treating all who should be treated on Medicaid so the MCO will not get accurate figures.

There are a few dollars available for SUD treatment for those being discharged from SHS.

Nancy Espeseth:  Getting up to speed on getting GAIN’s done. Want to get more efficient in getting people from intake to treatment more expeditiously. 

Paul Roberts:  He had Kama email out a webinar that he recommends.

David McKinney:  They have been out of compliance in housing funding.  They can no longer take people directly from jail or hospital and into housing.  This will be a problem for probation and SHS.  They are using transitional housing to take as many of these individuals as possible.  They are working to smooth out the process.  
	
	
	

	Adjournment
	· Next Regular RAC will be February 3, 2012
	
	
	


    Respectfully submitted to the RAC by Becky Hymas
